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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – October 10, 2011
In the absence of Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), Bruce Thompson, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 8:09 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Kathleen Tischler, Scott DiGiorno and Rich Eckert.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Scott DiGiorno and second made by Rich Eckert to approve the minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
· In Steve Donovan’s absence Bruce Thompson reported the balance in checking was of $4,438.43 while savings & money market accounts totaled $43,063.67 and three CDs totaled $18,180.55 for a total of $65,682.65

· Pending income includes the deposit of approximately $8,000 in raffle proceeds in order to payout at month end.  
· Pending expenses/invoices to be paid:  No major invoices pending at present. 

· Additionally, the reimbursement for the recertification fees for referees needs to be paid out and as well as the 10% fee to BP Recreation for fall registration.  
· Discussion regarding 10% due to BP Rec for fall registrations & payment to be made.
President’s Report:    
· Bruce Thompson stated no new report.
Committees:

Registration –

· Registration opens in December and will close for travel on February 24 and for flight registration on March 2.
· All registration information was submitted to The Chronicle for publication in December.
Communications -
. 
· Continue to ask parents to check the website in the event of inclement weather as flight cancellation is on the website and Bruce Thompson will add this info to the coaches’ packages in the spring.  
· No email blast sent out yet regarding our sponsors.  Bruce Thompson to follow up.
Risk Management – 

· Kathleen Tischler indicated the current manner of collection of code of conduct signatures has opportunity for improvement.  Discussion followed in which it was recommended that we add it to registration on the website with a copy of the code & a check box indicating parents had reviewed it and done so with their player.  As the season begins an email would be sent to follow up with coaches and an email to all parents reminding them of the content of the code.  
· Coaches have been submitting injury/incident reports in a timely manner.
Referees –   
· Bruce Thompson reported in Matt Scott’s absence that we managed to fill all but two line spots thus far this fall, in which case we ran tandem in that game.
Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 

· Scott Digiorno will be polling travel coaches regarding the quantity of players needed per rostered team. 
· Tryouts will be conducted on an as-needed basis only.
· Scott DiGiorno will be sending Bruce Brothers promotion information to the teams 11 and up.

PR/Fundraising – 

· Bruce Thompson reported on behalf of Maria Minshall in her absence that we are still in the process of collecting tickets and money from the calendar fundraiser.
· Some unsold tickets were turned back in; however one teams tickets are still outstanding at the present time.  The best estimate at this time is 20 tickets outstanding.
Flights – 

· October 15 will be the end date for flights with October 22 as the make-up session for Flight 1 and 5.
· Pictures have all been distributed.
· Bruce Brother Tires soccer ball promotion will be October 1-31.  
Fields – 
· Park Avenue is now in the practice schedule & is full with two teams utilizing it per evening.
· Neil Armstrong is now being utilized as a u10 field.
Equipment: 
· All new nets are yet to be installed due to rain out.  Four at Millienium yet to be hung & four at Neil Armstrong.
Community Liaison – 

· Bruce Thompson sent the logo out for the winner of the tee shirt contest and received two bids back.  Currently considering black print on an orange shirt.  
· Discussion followed suggesting placing the tee shirt pre-order form on the website and ordering sizes accordingly from orders received.
Coaching Development –
· No report
Player Development –
· No report
Old Business– 
· Nominations for the 2012 board, per Jeff Marzina on behalf of the Nomination Committee, currently includes the following individuals, although Steve Donovan & Jeff Marzina may have additional candidates:
Scott DiGiorno, Brian Gorges, Bruce Thompson, Mike Mathias, Kevin Conroy

· Matching new board member skills to the duties best suited to their strengths is key to board’s effectiveness.
New Business –
· Analysis of fundraising goals is in need of discussion by entire board.  Without a grant from the municipality, the Park Avenue turf field is not a feasible goal for our fundraising efforts.  Other alternatives may be lights at Millenium for which more exploration of issues is needed to determine feasibility. 
Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting November 8, 2011.
· Flight registration begins December 10, 2011.
· Travel registration closes February 24, 2012.
· Flight registration closes March 2, 2011.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Rich Eckert & a second was made by Scott DiGiorno.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9 14 pm.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
